THE NORTH AYRSHIRE COUNCIL

MARINE (SCOTLAND) ACT 2010 & THE MARINE LICENSING (PRE-APPLICATION
CONSULTATION)(SCOTLAND) REGULATIONS 2013

Notice is hereby given that The North Ayrshire Council, Cunninghame House, Irvine, KA12
8EE, plans to hold a pre-application event regarding a proposed licensable marine activity at
Millport seafront, Isle of Cumbrae. The activity consists of the construction of a coastal flood
protection scheme.

The proposed coastal flood protection scheme includes rock armour breakwaters located
offshore in Millport Bay, rock armour revetments and shore connected breakwaters located
in the intertidal zone and works on land within the Millport seafront area. Temporary works
may be required in the intertidal and subtidal zone on the east coast of Great Cumbrae, to
enable material deliveries via a temporary slipway.

Further information regarding the proposed flood protection scheme can be obtained from
North Ayrshire Council’s Flooding website: http://www.north-ayrshire.gov.uk/MillportFPS

The pre-application consultation event will take place online due to Covid restrictions. The
event will take place on 14t September 2021 from 5pm -7pm. The consultation event will
provide an opportunity for the public and stakeholders to consider and comment on the
prospective marine licence application. Eventinvite and online questionnaire will be provided
on the webpage above from 3™ September 2021.

Paper copies of the questionnaire will be available from the Garrison House, Millport and a
collection box will be provided for responses. The consultation will close on the 28t
September 2021.

Please note that comments made to North Ayrshire Council are not representations to the
Scottish Ministers. When North Ayrshire Council submits the marine licence application there
will be an opportunity for representations to be made to the Scottish Ministers on the
application.
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